
 
 

 

 

 

 

“Learning First”  

Sunset Junior High School 
Community Council Agenda for September 26, 2019 

Community Council Members 

Connie Stanger – Member; Joanna Mulert – Member; Sarah Anderson – Member; Danette 

Christensen – Member; Natalie Anderson – Member; Kristi Dopp – Member; Kim Bell – 

Member; Jeremy Farner – Member; Michelle Wren – Member; Brock Jackman - Member; Amy 

Poff – Member; Carter Haacke – Member; Robin Buckwalter – Member 

 

Also in attendance: Asst. Principals Monica Ramos Carlson and Kendall Summers 

Agenda Items 

 

Community Council 

 

• Discussed Upcoming Online and In-Person Training Opportunities for the Council 

 

• Held Election to fill Council Offices 

 

Connie Stanger – president 

Sarah Anderson – vice-president 

Danette Christensen - secretary 

 

• Adopted Meeting Schedule – 4th Thursday at 4:00 pm 

o 10/24 

o 1/23 

o 2/27 

o 3/26 

o 4/23 

 

Digital Citizenship/White Ribbon Week 

Kristi Dopp, PTA member, reported that the parent night with Collin Kartchner (on 

internet safety for children/youth) was a success 

 

School Business: 

• School is working toward accreditation 

 

• Emergency Preparedness Plan 

Mr. Summers explained our school evacuation plan in case of an emergency. 

Designated evacuation sites include Sunset Elementary, Doxey Elementary, and 

the LDS church on 1600. The school is hoping to conduct an evacuation drill in 

the near future. 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

“Learning First”  

Sunset Junior High School 
Community Council Agenda for September 26, 2019 

• RAP 

The new advisory “RAP” period is working well at the school. This is a daily, 35-

minute intervention period. Students are given 15 min to read; 20 min for 

homework. Students may also be “summoned” by teachers for re-teaching (not 

necessarily make-up work). RAP includes occasional schoolwide lessons on 

beneficial topics such as bullying. In addition, students in need of counseling have 

access to the school counselors during this time. 

 

• Sundevil Spot 

Amy Poff, faculty member, explained this opportunity happening each day during 

lunch. She oversees a classroom where students are invited to enjoy board games 

and puzzles. This has particular use with students who have a need to connect and 

form friendships with other students. 

 

• Other: 

Mr. Jackman gave an update on the new school being built. We are still waiting 

for a bond in order to proceed. It’s estimated that construction will begin in 

Spring 2021, and will take 14-16 months to complete. 

 

 

 

 

 

Next Meeting:  October 24, 2019 @ 4:00 pm 

 


